## **Communication from Public**

Wayne Visockis Name:

**Date Submitted:** 11/02/2022 11:19 AM

22-0454 **Council File No:** 

Comments for Public Posting: I believe that the entire building that is Pacific Dining Car should be designated (protected) to honor the almost 100 year traditions that politicians, international dignitaries, businesspeople and families gathered together under this roof, each shaping our city in their own ways. Additionally, I have cherished memories of my father taking my mother, sister and myself there for our first visit way back in the early 1960's when my father was a radio personality on KBLA who served as a spokesman for Los Angeles Mayor Sam Yorty. A unique decor and atmosphere as well as fine steaks are part of what I recall and remembered with each subsequent visit. There is a long-standing history with this location that speaks to the history of the city going back to a time when the Los Angeles City Hall was the tallest building in Los Angeles. This property deserves to remain intact so that future generations will be able to partake in the joy of the historical experience of dining and visiting this unique restaurant and building. Thank you for your kind consideration.